
 
May 4, 2018 
 
To: Dylan Rodríguez, Chair 
 Riverside Division 

From: Tim Paine, Chair  
 Committee on Educational Policy 
 
Re: Proposed Changes to UCR Regulation R1.6.1  
 
The Committee on Educational Policy reviewed the proposed changes to UCR Senate Regulation R1.6.1 
at their May 4, 2018 meeting and noted concern that the proposed change to allow students to repeat 
courses in which a grade of C- was received violates Systemwide Regulation 780.C.1, which states that a 
student may repeat only those courses in which a grade of D, F, Not Passed, or Unsatisfactory was 
received.   
 
Additionally, the Committee was not supportive of the proposed addition of the second sentence to the 
regulation as some campus departments and programs have requirements for students to pass courses 
with grades exceeding a C.   
 
 

https://senate.universityofcalifornia.edu/bylaws-regulations/regulations/rpart3.html#r780

